# Megan Yardley

From: Alister Jones <ajones@waikato.ac.nz>
Sent: Thursday, May 20, 2021 2:13 PM

To: Christine Jones

Cc: Brigid McDonald; Alister Jones; Gert van Staden; Joseph Macfarlane
Subject: Re: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

### **CAUTION: External Email.**

Thanks Christine,

We raised this with the commissioners and I have also forwarded the email trail to Neale Jones. It is worthwhile though for it to be raised with the Commissioners again.

Cheers Alister

Professor Alister Jones
Senior Deputy Vice Chancellor
Office of the Vice-Chancellor
Ph: +64 838 4700 | Mobile: +64 27 4852236
University of Waikato | Private Bag 3105
Hamilton 3240 | New Zealand
waikato.ac.nz

On 20/05/2021, at 9:41 AM, Christine Jones < Chrixxxxx.xxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxxx.nz > wrote:

Hi Brigid,

Thanks for the update. Agree it is concerning that it is taking so long.

We do have opportunity with Commissioners meeting with Ministers over the next few months to raise it and also Anne could connect with local MP's to try and push it along. Alister – do you want to see what you can find out on this and then I can raise with our Commissioners.

Cheers CJ

Christine Jones | General Manager, Strategy & Growth Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 x 7063 | 027 467 2334 | Christine.Jones@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

PA: Juanita Assink – Juanita. Assink@tauranga.govt.nz |

# <image001.jpg>

<image004.gif> <image005.gif> <image006.gif>

From: Brigid McDonald < <a href="mailto:Brigid.McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz">Brigid McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz</a>>

Sent: Wednesday, 19 May 2021 10:30 AM

To: Alister Jones <a is in the content of the conte

Cc: Gert van Staden < <u>Gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz</u>>; Joseph Macfarlane < <u>hohepa@waikato.ac.nz</u>> Subject: FW: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Hi CJ and Alister

Please see below, after considerable radio silence from DOC. This makes me a bit nervous. Alister – would it be worth seeing what info Neale may be able to glean?

Ngā mihi

Brigid McDonald | Manager: Strategic Investment

Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 |

| brigid.mcdonald@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

From: Gert van Staden < Gert.van Staden@tauranga.govt.nz >

Sent: Wednesday, 19 May 2021 10:17 AM To: David Griffin <a href="mailto:dqriffix@xxx.xxxt.nz">dqriffix@xxx.xxxt.nz</a> >

Cc: Brigid McDonald < Brigid.McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz>

Subject: RE: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Kia ora David.

Thanks so much for the update, it is greatly appreciated. Let us know when a timeframe has been received, it could help us manage expectations on our end.

If you need anything from us, please let me know.

Gert van Staden | Senior Strategic Advisor Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 | 027 254 7402 | gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

From: David Griffin < <a href="mailto:dgriffix@xxx.xxxx.xx">dgriffix@xxx.xxxx.xx</a> Sent: Wednesday, 19 May 2021 9:41 AM

To: Gert van Staden < <u>Gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz</u>> Cc: Brigid McDonald < Brigid.McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz>

Subject: RE: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

## **CAUTION:**External Email.

Kia ora Gert

Thanks for your email...and phone message.

As an update, the material provided by TCC was indeed being reviewed by DOC Legal, but has subsequently been referred to the Crown Law Office.

Our Chief Legal Advisor is staying connected to this, so I would anticipate he will look to keep things moving as quickly as possible...he asked for an estimate of timeframe to review.

I will be in touch.

## Ngā mihi

#### **David Griffin**

Statutory Land Management (SLM) Manager - Planning, Permissions and Land Unit

Kaitohutohu Turewhenua

Department of Conservation - Te Papa Atawhai

Dunedin

DDI: 03 474 6921 | M: 027 408 3332

Email: <a href="mailto:dgriffin@doc.govt.nz">dgriffin@doc.govt.nz</a>

Kia piki te oranga o te ao tūroa, i roto i te ngātahitanga, ki Aotearoa.

To work with others to increase the value of conservation for New Zealanders.

## www.doc.govt.nz

<image007.jpg>

From: Gert van Staden < Gert.van Staden@tauranga.govt.nz >

Sent: Monday, 10 May 2021 2:39 pm To: David Griffin <<u>dqriffix@xxx.xxxt.nz</u> >

Cc: Brigid McDonald < <a href="mailto:Brigid.McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz">Brigid McDonald@tauranga.govt.nz</a>>

Subject: FW: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Good afternoon David.

I am just following up regarding any progress on the Marine Park matter, I have been requested to provide an update but I am not sure if your legal team is still reviewing or if it has been assigned to an SLM advisor?

If at all possible, an indication on timeframe would be much appreciated.

As always, happy to discuss this further and I hope you enjoy your week.

Gert van Staden | Senior Strategic Advisor
Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 | 027 254 7402
| gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

From: Gert van Staden

Sent: Monday, 3 May 2021 12:58 PM

To: 'SLM' <xxx@xxx.xxxx.nz >

Subject: RE: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Kia ora Anna.

I am just following up on the below, do you by any chance have an indicative timeframe available?

If you need further information, please let me know.

Have a great week.

Gert van Staden | Senior Strategic Advisor Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 | 027 254 7402 | gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz From: Gert van Staden

Sent: Monday, 29 March 2021 9:12 AM

To: SLM <xxx@xxx.xxxx.nz >

Subject: RE: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Kia ora Anna.

Thank you for your email.

We have commissioned an updated study of the ramps and use of the wider area, to confirm the earlier study done by Xyst. It confirms the position that there is very little recreational use of the area subject to revocation and that the observed use is mostly associated with vehicles in adjoining zones. An excerpt of the executive summary: "There appears to be little active recreational use of the grassed area at Marine Park considering its size. Most people observed were associated with vehicles in Zones 2, 3 and 4".

Happy to discuss further, and if you need anything please let me know.

Have a great week.

Gert van Staden | Senior Strategic Advisor Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 | 027 254 7402 | gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

From: SLM <SLM@doc.govt.nz>

Sent: Thursday, 25 March 2021 2:48 PM

To: Gert van Staden < Gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz >

Subject: RE: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

## **CAUTION: External Email.**

Kia ora Gert,

David Griffin has just informed me you didn't receive a formal acknowledgement for this application – for which I apologise.

We have received your email with the application, attachments A, B and C, and the second email with Attachment D.

There are some matters regarding the application we need to check with our legal team. As soon as we have that info, the application can be assigned to an SLM advisor to deal with and they will contact you with a timeframe and cost estimate.

In the meantime, if you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

Regards

Anna

## **Anna Morley**

Team Lead Statutory Land Management | Kaiwhakahaere Ture Whenua

Ōtepoti | Dunedin Office Phone: +64 27 408 3366

## www.doc.govt.nz

<image008.png>

From: Gert van Staden < Gert.van Staden@tauranga.govt.nz>

Sent: Wednesday, 3 March 2021 9:27 a.m.

To: SLM <xxx@xxx.xxxx.nz >

Cc: Ron Hazeldine <rhazelxxxx@xxx.xxxt.nz >; David Griffin <dgriffix@xxx.xxxt.nz >; Jeff Milham

<jmilham@doc.govt.nz>

Subject: Resubmission of application to revoke reserve status: Marine Park

Good morning.

Greetings from Tauranga City Council's Strategic Investment team.

Attached is a resubmission of council's application to revoke a portion of Marine Park's reserve status. It is supported by legal advice and some additional attachments.

Please read this in conjunction with the original application dated 3 October 2019, however, if you need any documents or more information just let me know.

We would appreciate confirmation of receipt of this communication. **Attachment D** will be sent separately as it is too large to be sent with Attachments A - C.

Happy to discuss further, and if you need anything regarding this, please let me know

Gert van Staden | Senior Strategic Advisor
Tauranga City Council | 07 577 7000 | 027 254 7402
| gert.vanStaden@tauranga.govt.nz | www.tauranga.govt.nz

The contents of this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and may be privileged and/or subject to copyright. Unauthorised use, distribution or copying of the contents is expressly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender immediately, delete the email and attachments and all copies from your system, and do not use, read, distribute, disclose or copy its contents. Violation of this notice may be unlawful. Views expressed in this e-mail and attachments are those of the author, and not necessarily those of Tauranga City Council. Tauranga City Council does not accept liability for any loss, damage or consequence arising from this email and/or attachments containing any virus, defect, data corruption or transmission error.

Caution - This message and accompanying data may contain information that is confidential or subject to legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or copying of this message or data is prohibited. If you received this email in error, please notify us immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments. We apologise for the inconvenience. Thank you.

The contents of this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and may be privileged and/or subject to copyright. Unauthorised use, distribution or copying of the contents is expressly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender immediately, delete the email and attachments and all copies from your system, and do not use, read, distribute, disclose or copy its contents. Violation of this notice may be unlawful. Views expressed in

this e-mail and attachments are those of the author, and not necessarily those of Tauranga City Council. Tauranga City Council does not accept liability for any loss, damage or consequence arising from this email and/or attachments containing any virus, defect, data corruption or transmission error.

Caution - This message and accompanying data may contain information that is confidential or subject to legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient you are notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or copying of this message or data is prohibited. If you received this email in error, please notify us immediately and erase all copies of the message and attachments. We apologise for the inconvenience. Thank you.

The contents of this e-mail and any attachments is confidential and may be privileged and/or subject to copyright. Unauthorised use, distribution or copying of the contents is expressly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, notify the sender immediately, delete the email and attachments and all copies from your system, and do not use, read, distribute, disclose or copy its contents. Violation of this notice may be unlawful. Views expressed in this e-mail and attachments are those of the author, and not necessarily those of Tauranga City Council. Tauranga City Council does not accept liability for any loss, damage or consequence arising from this email and/or attachments containing any virus, defect, data corruption or transmission error.